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Please see  CUTS,  Page 10

CORPS TO CUT FOUR BATTALIONS & 12 SQUADRONS
   WASHINGTON (Reuters)--The
Marine Corps said on Mar. 14 it
would cut four infantry battalions
and 12 flying squadrons over the
next five years as it shrinks by
20,000 personnel to meet budget
constraints and peacetime needs
after more than a decade of war.
   The biggest cuts would fall on
Marine Corps bases in North
Carolina, with Camp Lejeune and
the adjacent MCAS, New River
losing 5,800 personnel and
MCAS, Cherry Point losing an-
other 2,100. Three California Ma-
rine bases--Camp Pendleton, 29
Palms and Miramar--would lose a
total of 6,000 personnel.
   LtGen. Richard Mills, head of
the Combat Development Com-
mand, said the reductions would
take place over five years "on a
slope as opposed to a cliff" and
would take place through "natural
attrition," giving Marines a chance
to serve out the terms of their con-
tracts.
   "The impact on the individual
Marine will mostly be through re-
enlistments," Mills said. "We're
obviously going to ... need fewer
Marines, so re-enlistments will

tighten up. A Marine is ... really
going to have to be professionally
qualified, personally qualified and
really be top performers to find a
slot to stay in the career force."
   The cuts are part of the
Pentagon's efforts to reduce pro-
jected spending by $487 billion
over the next decade as called for
in a budget agreement last autumn
between Congress and President
Barack Obama.
   The cuts begin to take effect in
the budget for the 2013 fiscal year
that Defense Secretary Leon
Panetta unveiled a month ago.
The plan calls for $525.4 billion

in base defense spending, about
$5.1 billion less than approved for
2012. It also seeks $88.5 billion
for the war in Afghanistan.
   Mills said the force reduction
plan would cut the size of the
Marine Corps to about 182,100
personnel from the current
202,000 by the end of 2016, keep-
ing it a "middle-weight force ca-
pable of being forward deployed,
capable of expeditionary opera-
tions."
   The plan will reduce the num-
ber of infantry battalions to 23
from 27 to take account of the

BUCKS COUNTY RECORDER OF DEEDS OFFERS
DISCOUNT CARDS TO VETERANS

   Since its inception during No-
vember, 2011, the Bucks County
Veterans ID Discount Card pro-
gram has processed approximately
1,500 cards for county veterans.
   The Veterans ID Discount Cards
are available from the Recorder of
Deeds office on the second floor
of the Bucks County Courthouse
in Doylestown during normal
working hours.
   An application form for the Vet-

erans ID Card is on Page 6.
   Interested veterans must bring
their original DD-214 form in or-
der for the Recorder of Deeds staff
to proceed with issuing the cards.
  To date, more than 50 Bucks
County businesses have agreed to
offer substantial veterans dis-
counts to those holding the Bucks
County Veterans ID card.  A list
of participating businesses is
available on Page 7-9.
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COLUMN

GOODIES
FOR THE TROOPS

Peggy Sundling, who continues to send “Goodies to the
Troops,” has provided a sampling of items which are
needed for the shipments.  She cautions, “NO CHOCO-
LATE!”  Items include Moist Wipes--with or without
aloe (some people are allergic);  Beef Jerky/Slim Jims--
very popular; Hard Candy--no lollipops; Lotions and
Moisturizers; Lip Balm; Chewing Gum; Crackers/
Snacks/Granola Bars--in individual packages for easy
toting;  Fruit Snacks/Raisins--in individual packages;
Writing Tablets/Envelopes/Pens; Crossword Puzzles;
Magazines--military, automotive, hunting, etc. (used, are
fine); Drink Mixes--individual envelopes.

Thanks, Marines, for your continued support!

Marines,
   Well, we have a new Detachment
Commandant.
   Joe Kier has stood up to take the lead
for awhile (probably more of a while
than he may think) but none the less he
has taken command.
   Now I know how supportive this De-
tachment can be and I ask you to give
our new Commandant all of the sup-
port you have shown me over the years.

   Plan on coming to the April meeting
for the installation of the new officers.
It is really good to see some of the
newer members getting involved.
Thanks to Vince DeBella for stepping
up to take the office of Junior Vice
Commandant. I’m sure that he will do
a great job, and again he will need all
our support. Let’s make his job a bit
easier...sell your raffle tickets!

   The Detachment has come a long way

over the years, our numbers have
grown, we are getting some new
younger members and we continue to
be a tight knit group of Marines. You
guys make it a pleasure to come to the
meetings.

    Our participation in the rifle and pis-
tol matches put on by the Department
of Pennsylvania continues to grow. For
the first time we took a serious rifle tro-
phy and with the amount shooters we
have turning out for the pistol match
this year it won’t be long until we are
winning something on that end also. If
you want to get involved and come
shooting when the team starts practice
call me and I’ll let you know when and
where.

Semper Fidelis,

Budd Pearce
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MARCH DETACHMENT MEETING

The regular meeting of Central Bucks Detachment #636, Inc., of the Marine Corps League
of Pennsylvania, Inc., was held March 14, 2012, at the Albert E. Atkinson American Legion
Post, 315 North St., Doylestown, PA
There were 20 members present including all officers.  Distinguished members in attendance
included Past Commandants Don Gee, Don Parzanese Sr.  and Bob Sundling; Depart-
ment of Pennsylvania Junior Vice Commandant/Junior Past Commandant & Marine
of the Year Jim Powell;  and Past Department of New Jersey Commandant/Past Na-
tional Northeast Division Vice Commandant Ed Hoth.
Sick Call:  Marine Ray Krout is now in Buckingham Valley Homein Newtown.
The Minutes of the February Meeting as published in Listen Up! were unanimously ap-
proved.
The Paymaster’s Report was presented and unanimously accepted.

OFFICER REPORTS
Commandant Budd Pearce, PC, reported he had received an e-mail from Marine Bill
Jerrom’s daughter.  Bill will turn 90 on May 21 and would like to have Detachment Mem-
bers send him a Birthday Card.  There will be a birthday celebration in the Pine Run Dining
Hall on Sunday, May 20, at 12:30 p.m.  The Detachment will assemble a detail to attend the
Sunday observance.
Senior Vice Commandant Joe Kier reported the Detachment strength at 75 including 28
Life Members, 39 Regular Members, 2 Dual Members, 5 Associate Members, and 1 Honor-
ary Member.   There are five members delinquent ion their dues.
Junior Vice Commandant Jack Gentile reported he had received this year’s Department
of Pennsylvania Raffle Tickets and they were available for distribution.  Tickets were dis-
tributed to the members in attendance.
The Adjutant/Paymaster reported the Detachment had received a photo plaque from the
Doylestown Athletic Association in acknowledgement of our donation to it.
*He also reported the Detachment had received a solicitation from the Young Marines Foun-
dation seeking donations.
*The  Detachment received a note from the Philadelphia Comfort Hoiuse thanking us for our
donation and seeking further donation.
*The fencing club in Warrington is holding a fencing match between teams from the Army
and Navy on Apr. 21 between and 2:30 p.m.
*The  Bridge Valley Elementary School in Furlong is hosting an event to honor all veterans
on Thursday, May 24, at 9 a.m. in the school gymnasium.
Judge Advocate Don Parzanese Sr., PC, reported the Detachment’s IRS Form 990N prob-
lems had been handled. In his research, he found the Detachment was delinquent for the year
2009.  He has corrected it and will submit the 2011 Form as required.  The Detachment has
no legal problems.
Sergeant-at-Arms Bob Sundling, PC, reported he had received no new requests for the
Color Guard since the last meeting.
Chaplain Don Parzanese Jr. reported his services were available but not requested since
the last meeting.
Quartermaster Corey Fisher had nothing to report.
Junior Past Commandant Jim Powell reported on the Department Quarterly Meeting.



COMMITTEE REPOR TS
Adopt-A-Highway Coordinator Budd Pearce reminded the members about the highway clean-up on
Saturday, Mar. 17.
Young Marines Liaison Bob Sundling reported the Liberty Young Marines Unit held its Cold Weather
Training on Feb. 18-19 in the Poconos.  He plans to attend the Young Marines Leadership Conference in
Reno, NV.
Rifle & Pistol Team Captain Joe Kier reported the Detachment Rifle Team had received a 1st Place
Award for competing in the Department Rifle Match.  The Detachment will be fielding nine shooters for
the Pistol Match in June.

UNFINSHED BUSINESS
Commandant Pearce presented a Department of Pennsylvania Tenure Award and a Detachment Charter
Member Award to Marine Lee Wimer.

NEW BUSINESS
Commandant Pearce announced the Detachment would be holding its annual fund-raiser at the State
Store in Doylestown (Cross Keys) from Thursday through Sunday, May 24-27.
Election: Junior Past Commandant Jim Powell conducted the annual election of officers.  Elected were:
Commandant Joe Kier, Senior Vice Commandant Jack Gentile, Junior Vice Commandant Vince
DeBella,  Judge Advocate Don Parzanese Sr., and Paymaster Jim Powell. The new officers will be
installed during the April Meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Commandant Pearce announced the Detachment had won  a First Place “Expert Team” trophy at the
Department of Pennyslvania Rifle Match last year.  He will bring the large plaque to the April Meeting.
He presented individual awards to fellow Rifle team members Joe Kier, Jim Powell (high shooter) and
Vince DeBella.
 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April 11, 2012.
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Army-Navy Fencing Meet Slated for Warrington Club
   Liberty Fencing Club of
Warrington will host the first
stand-alone Army-Navy dual meet
in decades.
   Cadets from the U. S. Military
Academy at West Point (NY) will
be fencng the Midshipmen from
the U. S. Naval Academy at An-
napolis (MD) on Apr. 21 at the
club’s Warrington location.

   Army and Navy will each field
full men’s and women’s fencing
teams which will compete sepa-
rately in an NCAA dual meet for-
mat.  In that format, there will be
nine bouts per gender per weapon
(27 bouts per gender).
   Each weapon squad (epee, sabre,
foil) in each gender must win five
of nine bouts to win; each gender
team must win 14 of 27 bouts to
win, and the team with 28 or more
victories takes the overall com-
bined men’s/women’s six-weapon
team crown.
   The British Royal Marines will
be a special guest and will field a
foil squad to compete against the
foil squads from Army and Navy.

Those matches will be in Olym-
pic format, scored on a 45-touch
relay.
   The men’s events are tentatively
scheduled to begin at 1 p.m. and
conclude around 2:30 p.m.  The
women’s events are scheduled to
begin immediately after ther men’s
events.
   This is a great opportunity for
people to see a collegiate fencing
meet close to home and, more im-
portantly, suppopt the future lead-
ers and officers of our Armed
Forces.
   There is no entry fee.  Admis-
sion is on a first-come, first-served
basis and is free and open to the
public.

Check Out Our
Detachment Web Site

at:

www.mclcb.org
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www.buckscounty.org

APPLICATION FOR VETERAN PHOTO ID CARD

All of the information here will remain confidential

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

NAME OF VETERAN: _______________________________________________

ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________

CITY, STATE, ZIP: __________________________________________________

CONTACT PHONE NUMBER: (         ) __________________________________

BRANCH OF SERVICE: _____________________________________________

1.  Please present your DD-214 Certificate of Honorable Military Discharge to the
     Recorder of Deeds Office for Recording.
2.  This document then will be confidentially PRESERVED.

        MUST BE SIGNED IN THE PRESENCE OF THE COUNTY CLERK STAFF

YOUR SIGNATURE        DATE
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CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT
MARINES ON THE NET

CAPRIO, Paul ................................................................................... midupe@aol.com
CONCORDIA, Michael L. ................................................... m.concordia@verizon.net
CUPITT, Steve ................................................................................... scupitt@aol.com
DeBELLA, Vincent .........................................................................vincdebe@aol.com
DiVALENTINO, Samuel J. ........................................... samathome1218@yahoo.com
DOHERTY, Joe .......................................................................... joedog7@verizon.net
DUFF, Bob ................................................................................... duffrbt@verizon.net
EMERY, Philip D. ............................................................ emeryperkasie@verizon.net
GEE, Don H. ............................................................................. USMCCCA@aol.com
GENTILE, Jack ........................................................... jgentile@singerequipment.com
HAGAN, Vincent .................................................................. vincent.hagan@pnc.com
HOFFMAN, Jason ........................................................... the hoffmans4@yahoo.com
HOTH, Ed ................................................................................. Edhothusmc@aol.com
JONES, Ben ..................................................................... benjaminjones1@gmail.com
KIER, Joseph .......................................................................... joseph.kier@verizon.net
KOHLER, Bill ..................................................................... mustangcaptbill@aol.com
KOPP, Jacob T. ............................................................................... jkopp14@mac.com
MATTIE, Michael J. ...............................................................michael.mattie@lpl.com
McBRIDE, William G. ................................................................. jabcaat@verizon.net
McCOMB, Jim .................................................................... jim_mccomb@verizon.net
McSTAY, James F. ..................................................................... jmcstay@comcast.net
MICKELSON, Bill ............................................................ billmickelson@verizon.net
MILLER, Bill ............................................................................... billjae2@verizon.net
MURRAY, Ken .................................................................... kenmur1949@yahoo.com
MOMORELLA, Bob .................................................................. mombo@starlinxcom
PARZANESE, Don, Sr. ......................................................... donparzsr1@verizon.net
PARZANESE,  Don,  Jr. ............................................... donald.parzanese@us.army.mil
PARZANESE, Tony .................................................................tonyparz@hotmail.com
PEARCE, Budd ................................................................... Buddpearce@comcast.net
POPP, Staci L. .......................................................................... staci1978@yahoo.com
POWELL, Jim ............................................................................. usmc80@comcast.net
PURA, John A. .............................................................................. purateam@aol.com
QUILLEN, Nick ..................................................................... nkquillen1@yahoo.com
RUBIN, David .................................................................. newlineelectric@gmail.com
SCOTT, Rich ............................................................................ richgscott@gmail.com
SMITH, Gary ..........................................................................sgarysemperfi@aol.com
SPILLANE, John ...................................................................... spillane3@verizon.net
SPOLTORE, Thomas A. ..................................................... tomspoltore1@verizon.net
SUNDLING, Bob ............................................................. bsundling@tiniusolsen.com
TUTTLE, Justin ........................................................................ j_tuttle85@yahoo.com
WALDRON, Mike ................................................................. gunnymike@verizon.net
WALDRON, Paul ...................................................................... pwal534589@aol.com
WARNER, F. Donald .................................................................... 70tarry@gmail.com
WEAVER, Dick ..................................................................... dickweaver@verizon.net
WEIR, Steve ............................................................................moonrocket48@aol.com
WIMER, Lee .................................................................................. leewimer@aol.com
YEASTED, Vince ..................................................................... vyeasted@comcast.net

NATIONAL
NE DIVISION
CONFERENCE
30-31 MARCH

palm sunday
1 april

april fool’s day
1 april

good friday
6 april

easter
8 april

income tax day
15 april

detachment
meeting
11 april

earth day
22 april

detachment
meeting

9 may

mother’s
day

13 may

SCHEDULE
OF EVENTS

smaller size of the force. Aircraft
squadrons would be reduced to 58
from the current 70. And three
headquarters units also would be
cut.
   The redesigned Marine Corps
force structure would bolster ca-

pabilities in some areas as envi-
sioned by a new U.S. military
strategy unveiled by Panetta in
early January. The strategy calls
for a shift in emphasis to the Pa-
cific as well as an increased em-
phasis on special operations
forces.

   The Marine Corps plan would
only cut 200 personnel in Hawaii.
It did not elaborate on how bases
in Japan would be effected. Mills
said those details were still being
worked out.

CUTS            from Page 1
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Quartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster Store
Detachment Strip

$5.00

USMC Satin Jacket

$55.00

Life Member

Blazer Crest

$25.00Cover

$22.00

MCL Patch

$3.50

 Detachment

License Plate

$10.00

Detachment

    T-Shirt

$15.00

e-mail: cbquartermaster@aol.com
ph: 215-822-6898

To order any of these items or any other
Marine Corps League items or Marine Corps

items and have them ready for pick-up

at the next Detachment Meeting, contact

Quartermaster COREY FISHER
at



Application for Membership
Marine Corps League

Name _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Street ___________________________________________  City _______________________  State ____  Zip _________

Date of Birth _____/_____/______ Date of Enlistment/Commissioning ______________________________

Date of Discharge/Separation/Retirement ____________________ SSN _____________________________

Type of Application -- New (  )      Renewal (  )     Associate (  ) Phone (_____) _____________________________

E-mail: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

   I hereby apply for membership in the CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Marine Corps League, and enclose $30.00 for one
year’s membership (which includes subscription to MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MAGAZINE).
   I hereby certify I have served as a U.S. Marine for more than 90 days, the character of my service has been honorable and,
 if  discharged, I am in receipt of an Honorable Discharge.  By signature on this application, I hereby agree to provide proof
of Honorable Discharge/service upon request.

________________________________________   _________________________________________
(Sponsor - where applicable)        (Applicant’s Signature)

Remit this form with check or money order  (made payable to CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, MCL)
to: CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, P. O. Box 1372, Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

_____________________
               (Date)

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Inc.
P. O. Box 1372
Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

"ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A MARINE”

$35.00


